ANNOUNCEMENT

For Immediate Release June 16, 2004
Washington, DC

The Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board (Board) is pleased to
announce the assignment of R. Todd Davis as a Board Site Representative
at the Department of Energy’s Y-12 National Security Complex (Y-12).
Mr. Davis will be joining Don Owen, who is currently assigned as a Site
Representative at Y-12.

N, As one of the Board’s site representatives at Y-12, Mr. Davis will advise
R 7% h the Board with regard to overall safety and health conditions, and will
Todd Davis participate in the conduct of Board staff reviews and evaluations related to
the design, construction, operation, and decommissioning of nuclear
facilities. He also will act as the Board’s liaison with the Department of
Energy and Y-12 management, federal, state and local agencies, the public, and industry officials.

Mr. Davis joined the Board in September 1994. He served as the Board’s Site Representative at
the Department of Energy’s Savannah River Site (SRS) from March 1999 to the present. As a
member of the Board’s staff, Mr. Davis has conducted reviews and evaluated the health and
safety impacts of electrical and instrumentation control systems at the Department of Energy
defense nuclear facilities. He has also been responsible for staff activities related to the Idaho
National Engineering and Environmental Laboratory, SRS high-level waste, SRS nuclear
material stabilization, and numerous facility startup reviews.

Prior to joining the Board, Mr. Davis was a Naval Officer at Naval Reactors where he was
involved in the design, operation, and maintenance of naval nuclear equipment. Mr. Davis has a
MS degree in Electrical Engineering from Stanford University and a BS degree in Electrical
Engineering from Auburn University.

Mr. Davis, his wife Angela, and three children will reside in the Oak Ridge area.
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